When I went to Circle C as a teenager, I knew two things—I'd have a ridiculous amount of fun, and I'd be challenged to go deeper in my walk with God. I also knew I wouldn't go hungry between the good food and Miss Kate's, and I'd come home exhausted from so many activities (which my parents probably appreciated!).

There really is something for everyone— not just activity-wise, but also spiritually. Some kids come to camp knowing little to nothing about God or Christianity and leave knowing that God is real, eternity is real, and by putting their trust in Jesus alone they can be sure they're going to Heaven. Some kids come who have been born into church and are challenged to make their faith their own, to read and know God's Word for themselves, not just live on what they've been told.

I know Wayne's heart for God and people. He is both an evangelist and a discipler, meeting kids where they're at and taking them deeper. In working with high schoolers as an adult, I've often referred back to things I learned from Wayne— from crazy games to how to lead others to Christ.

If your child attends Circle C Ranch, you can be sure of two things. They will have more fun than they can imagine, and God will be at work in their heart.

Love you both! I've said it before but it bears repeating— I wouldn't be the same without the discipleship you poured into me. Wayne, I met you when I was 13! Not saying it was THAT long ago but... there were a lot of years that you impacted my life! Board of slaves, mission trips, Fright Nights, Tree weekends, snow camps, being a sponsor... oh my goodness. Such good memories. You kept me from swinging too far into legalism and helped me work through boy problems! Thank you for all you did! I'm praying for you so much!